
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Sean Brady, City Attorney 

DATE:    November 23, 2020 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Ordinance No. 1445-20 Relating to Cannabis Regulations; Amending Tualatin 
Development Code Chapter 80; and Making Minor Amendments to Other Tualatin Development 
Code Chapters. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council consider the ordinance. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Ordinance No. 1445-20 relating to cannabis regulations is before the Council for third reading and 
consideration for final adoption. 

Under Charter Section 35, before an ordinance can be enacted, it must be read at two separate 
Council meetings. However, an ordinance may be enacted at a single Council meeting if the vote 
to adopt the ordinance receives the unanimous vote of all Council members present. 
 
On November 9, 2020, the Council conducted the first and second readings of Ordinance No. 
1445-20. The vote to adopt the Ordinance received a majority of five in favor and two against, but 
was not unanimous. As a result, Ordinance No. 1445-20 must return for a third reading and 
consideration for final adoption. 
 
Ordinance No. 1445-20 amends Tualatin Development Code Chapter 80 to implement PTA 20-
0006 and modify the regulations relating to where cannabis facilities may operate in Tualatin. The 
ordinance also amends the Tualatin Development Code to remove the term “marijuana” and 
replace it with the term “cannabis.” 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Ordinance No. 1445-20 


